
 
Associated British Ports  

South Wales 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS. 
 

NO 24 of 2025 
 

Cardiff QA Lock Outer Cill Obstruction 
 

Due to an obstruction on the outer cill the outer gates are 
out of operation and will remain in the recess. Locking 
operations are restricted to 1.5 hours before and 1.5 hours 
after High Water during work to clear the obstruction. 
 
Mariners are advised to keep vessels' speed and engine 
use to a minimum while passing over the outer cill. 
 
Diving operations will be taking place each day until the 10th 
of May 2025, and Mariners are advised to liaise with Cardiff 
Lock Control on VHF CH68 to confirm divers are clear of 
the water before entering the Wrach Channel.  
 
 

 
HARBOUR MASTER SOUTH WALES 

Queen Alexandra House, Cargo Road, CARDIFF, CF10 4LY 
 

Date 03/05/2025 
 

South Wales Notices to Mariners may be viewed on: - www.southwalesports.co.uk 
Owners, Agents and Charters should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to the 

masters or persons in charge of their vessel or craft. 

 


